FINAL MINUTES
Salem Parks and Recreation Commission

Minutes of Meeting

Date and Time:
Tuesday. December 19, 2017, 6:45 P.M.
Meeting Location:
Dining Room, 5 Broad St.
Members Present:
Bob Callahan, Chris Burke, Amy Everitt
Absent:
James Shea
Also Present:
Trish O’Brien

Clerk:
Kathleen Fitzgerald
Meeting Called to Order
Bob Callahan calls the meeting to order at 6:45 P.M. 

New Business
Approval of Minutes of the meeting on October 17, 2017.   Amy Everitt moves to approve, seconded by Chris Burke and unanimously passes.
First on the Agenda:

Bob Callahan -- We are here to talk about the parade run in July and the event on the Common.  There cannot be a vote because this has to be posted.  We can make the presentation and put the vote off until January and Hope Watts-Bucci does not have to come back.  I am sure there are no objections to it.

Hope Watts-Bucci spoke and that this would be the 7th year of the North Shore Pride Parade and festivities.  She stated everything concerning this event would be pretty much the same as prior years  with the exception of the parade route and they would be following the Halloween route because it is a longer route..  This year it would be on June 23, 2018 (the 4th Saturday in June).  She advised that last year 10,000 people attended the event with no incidents.  There will be food vendors and food trucks and two alcohol providers – Ipswich Ale & Rye & Wood (???).  The layout will be changed making sure to pay attention not to put stakes where they cannot be so now when entering the Common people will be facing the stage.  She stated that last year there were ninety-one (91) vendors and this year the maximum would be one hundred (100).  Set up will be at 7:00 A.M. and end with trash pick-up at 5:00 P.M.
Bob Callahan – Today we are receiving Hope’s report.  I am proposing we accept the report and table the vote until our next meeting.  Amy Everitt moves to approve and Chris Burke seconds.  Trish O’Brien was asked to get in touch with Hope concerning any questions and to see if anything was needed before the next meeting.

Next on the Agenda were Kanten Russell and Chris Long from Stantec Design to discuss the Ryan Brennan Skate Park project.  Jenna Ide from Capital Projects also spoke about this project regarding construction and capital funds.  She advised that meetings were held in March and September concerning this.  She advised that Ryan Brennan’s family has been quite involved in this project and would be donating some services in kind and that a brother has a construction company, his father is a retired fire fighter and another brother is a fire fighter.
Amy Everitt asked who was invited to the stakeholder meetings.  Jenna advised that she reached out to the community – i.e. Boys’ & Girls’ Club, coffee houses, etc. and that there have been about twenty (20) people who have come to meetings.

Trish advised that she had reached out to Doug Bolen at the Boys’ & Girls’ Club.

Kanten Russell advised that some teenagers came to the meetings and online some people came in and that there was still an option for input from the community.

Paul Wright spoke and advised that he was at one of the first stakeholder meetings and that he was very interested in the project and was here to show his support and that he wanted to see the current design.
Scott Sisiscalchi next spoke and stated that he also supported the project.

Next there was a visual presentation by Kanten Russell.  He advised that his company did a lot of action sport projects around the country and throughout North America and overseas and have done many projects in Massachusetts.  He has done work concerning skate parks for eight (8) years and was a pro skate boarder himself.  He focuses on time design and addresses all skill levels.  He presented some examples of projects he has worked on – i.e. Lynch Family Park in Cambridge, MA.  He let the Board know how important it was to have input from people who would be using the park.

He noted that the project team included Mike McIntyre, Chris Long, Josh Atkinson and himself.

Bob Callahan asked if we were looking at the current location or changing locations.  Jenna advised that there was no new location but may visit that matter later.  Bob also asked how many square feet we were looking at and Russell answered stating that they were still looking at that and did not have an answer at this time.  He said that a comparison was made to the park in Falmouth, MA that had a similar terrain and that they were looking at phasing of the work in Salem. He advised that signage for Ryan Brennan would be included in the design.
Jenna advised that the skate board park was quite close to Bridge Street and people could come from all over because of the bike paths.  She said that potentially they wanted to upgrade the fields for the high school and middle school; i.e. basketball, baseball and skate park and could possibly get a park grant of Four Jundred Thousand and 00/100 Dollars ($400,000.00).  She has had an initial meeting but there are a lot of projects that might be eligible and is limited in Salem to the $400,000.00.  She stated that there were a couple of foundations who may potentially give money and that they were starting to fill out paperwork for additional money.

Trish advised that the Boys’ & Girls’ Club may be eligible for some grants and may be able to help contribute to this since they were a non-profit.

Bob Callahan asked if the existing skate board park would be replaced and if so, that it should be done right.  Russell advised that it would be replaced because it was in disrepair.  Trish advised that it would be a complete park upgrade and the existing park was about twenty-five (25) years old.  Bob also asked if any thought had been given to using the side of the hill into the skate board park.  Jenna advised that they had talked about it at some of the meetings and that when the soil surveys are completed they would have a much better idea.  
Russell showed different layouts with expansion possibilities and stated there were possibly three phases.  There was money for the first phase which could be a stand-alone.  Jenna advised that they were trying to balance things out with the money they already had and the Brennan family contribution and wanted to start the project in the summer of 2018
Bob Callahan stated that phasing was good but that if there was going to be phasing, it should be written in stone and that if we were going to commit to different phases then we must deliver.  Trish advised that we could to Phase 2 when a park grant comes back to us again. 

There was talk about CBG funding and Jenna advised that funding was based on the income of the neighborhood and that the CBG was pretty strict.

There was talk about trails and upgrading and also about drainage.  Jenna stated that when they looked at the larger picture, they needed to look at property lot lines also.

Bob Callahan asked about a recommendation from the Planning Department of the time line on moving forward.  Jenna stated that the Planning Department was not involved too much other than coordination.  Bob also inquired about the old toboggan trail and that they might hear from some people about this.

It was stated by someone in the audience that the bigger the park the better so people would come from all over which would also help existing businesses, i.e. CVS for Gatorade, etc.

Trish asked about the difference between a closed bowl and an open bowl.  Russell advised that with a closed bowl you could skate for longer and helps with flow and that an open bowl connects with no separation.  Trish also asked about the cost difference.  Russell stated that it was probably not much difference cost-wise.
Amy Everitt asked if we did phase in which type of bowl would be easier.  Russell advised it would be easier to phase in a closed bowl.

Trish said we needed to know how much money was available so we could figure things out.  Jenna advised there was $225,000.00 available now and that $25,000.00 had been used.  Trish advised that non-profits have an easier ability to take in donations and advised that the Brennan family gifts and other gifts needed to go through the City Council.

Bob Callahan asked where we go from here and Trish advised that we just keep plowing along with land surveys, soil surveys and final schematic designs.
Superintendents’ Report and Project Updates.
Trish spoke about programming and the cook and share, volleyball clinic for girls and women, breakfast with Santa, travel basketball teams, Valentine Workshop and Generation Games.
She also advised that the pump house work has finally begun at the golf course and that we were moving forward to get more accurate estimates on the golf course path.  There was also discussion about pass holders – weekend and seasonal.  Taking this away could mean bringing in more than $3,000.00 during the season.

Bob Callahan proposed having Paul come in and giving the Board some numbers.  He suggested phasing out seasonal passes over time so make it less of a blow and easier to swallow.

Trish advised that the new building was on schedule and that we were now working with the interior design company on furniture which would all be new.
There was discussion about fees for profit and non-profit use of facilities and Bob Callahan stated that it was his opinion that things are totally out of control with non-profits and that it was his view that we should establish a reasonable fee and that it should be the same across the board for everyone and stated that we would still have the right to waive fees, but that it would totally be at the Board’s discretion.

Amy Everitt asked if there was a way to do that based on financials to create some type of floor or ceiling and Trish asked how we could check financials.  She also asked if we could charge a different fee for non-profits in Salem vs. non-profits out of Salem.

Trish then advised that she pushed to have another revolving account and that the Mayor had supported her on this and that five percent (5%) would be going in to a general revolving account.

Old Business:  None
A motion to adjourn is made and unanimously passes.
The meeting ended at 8:17 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted, 
Kathleen Fitzgerald, Clerk
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